
Oak Hills Community Council Meeting Minutes 

Date | time Thursday, Feb. 19, 2016-6PM | Meeting called to order by Council Members 

In Attendance 

Ruthanne Keller, Marv Cassler, Cinde Thompson, Vicky Stats, Terry Miller, Misty 
Mayfield, Ben Pykles, Matt Bird 

 

Meeting Topics: 

A. Gala Basket:  
We discussed the Gala Basket donations (which so far include 6 Megaplex movie passes, ten 
1-hour Get Air passes, a $100 Hale Center Theater voucher, and a $25 Chili's gift card). Misty 
Mayfield will create a sign-up genius document detailing what we still need, and Debbie will 
send it out to all parents.  Possible other donations might include more restaurant gift cards, a 
spa gift certificate, a Lagoon pass, a ski pass, a Smith's gift card, etc.  Hoping for many more 
donations! 

 

B. Safety issues at the school were discussed.  The questions asked were: 1) Where do we stand 
on the District's list of repair priorities? 2) What is the cost to re-work the office configuration 
(so that all visitors have to pass through the office before entering the school)?  If the District 
won't fund it, can we fundraise?  Ruthanne will find answers so we know how to proceed.  We 
reviewed a letter to parents that Elissa Smith wrote, which reminds everyone of some basic 
safety protocols.  A few changes to the letter were suggested and will be forwarded to 
Elissa.  Another safety idea discussed was the possibility of having more fences installed to 
further secure the playgrounds and field. 

 

C. Misty reported that PTA is getting ready for the Read-a-Thon (Feb. 20-March 4th), continuing 
with play practices for High School Musical Jr, and are beginning to fill the PTA board for next 
year.  PTA is also very happy with how Student Council is going, under the leadership of 
Kristine Wadsworth. 

 

Next Meeting  

Thursday, March 17 at 6PM, School Conference Room 


